
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MEMO TO COUNCIL 
 

To:   Mayor Soloman and Members of Council 
 

From:   Meghan Townsend, CAO/Clerk 
 

Meeting Date: 2025-04-22 

 

Subject:   Drinking Water System Inspection Report 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Purpose 

To present to Council the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks’ Grand Valley 
Drinking Water System Inspection Report for 2025 for information purposes. 

Background 

As part of our drinking water system management program, the Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks (MOECP) inspects our facilities on a routine basis as established under 
legislation. They then provide a report to the municipality. If any issues are noted, they are 
documented as Non-Compliance with Regulatory Requirements and Actions Required. The 
Town must follow up as directed. 

Discussion 

The report from the MOECP’s January 30, 2025 inspection is attached as Attachment A. There 
were no reported Non-Compliance issues. 

Financial Impact 

None 
 
Attachments 
 
Attachment 1 – Grand Valley Drinking Water System Inspection Report 
 
 

This Council Memo was submitted by, 
Meghan Townsend, CAO/Clerk 
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This Council Memo was approved by,  
Meghan Townsend  
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
519-928-5652 
mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca 
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